
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix L 

Soil Pesticide Assessment 





Silo Ridge Golf Course 
Town of Amenia, Dutchess County 

Soil Pesticide Assessment 
 

Introduction 
A reconnaissance assessment was conducted at the Silo Ridge Golf Course to evaluate 
soil pesticide levels at selected locations. The subject property is located south of Route 
44 and west of Route 22 in the Town of Amenia (see Location Map). The course was 
constructed approximately 20 years ago on former agricultural lands. 
 
Sampling Protocol 
 
Samples were collected on May 14, 2008 at 10 locations (see Figure 3), approved in 
advance by Audubon International. These locations were selected in order to provide a 
diverse cross section of the site and include locations in close proximity to Wetland AM-
15 and the Cascade Amenia Brook.  The sampling sites included portions of the property 
that are maintained areas within the golf course (green, fairway, and rough) as well as un-
maintained perimeter areas (woods and wetland). Pesticides (herbicides, fungicides, and 
insecticides) are generally applied to the greens to maintain required turf characteristics. 
  

Table 1 – Sample Locations 
LOCATION SAMPLE 

green SR-1, SR-7 
fairway SR-4, SR-9 
rough SR-2, SR-3, SR-5 
woods SR-6, SR-8 

wetland SR-10 
 
At each location, samples were taken by use of a JMC 12” sampling tube. Several ¾” 
diameter cores (to a depth of about 3”) were taken within a 3-foot radius at each location 
and composited to insure more representative samples and an adequate volume of 
material to fill a sample jar. Fragments of turf, roots, and stones were rejected from the 
samples. 
 
Testing Protocol 
The soil samples were sent by overnight express to the Brookside Laboratories, Inc. soil 
pesticide analysis facility in New Knoxville, OH where the samples were analyzed using 
EPA Method 8270. The list of required analytes (Table 2) was provided to the operator 
by Shawn Williams, Staff Ecologist with Audubon International, in consultation with 
Charles Peacock, Senior Scientist with Audubon International. A summary of the results 
of the analyses are presented in Table 3; the laboratory reports are enclosed. 










































